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DRAFT MINUTES

These are the Draft Minutes of the meeting of the Board of Health  of North Plainfield, NJ held on Monday, 10 January 2011.  Every attempt has been made to make these minutes as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.  However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as an official account of the actions of the Governing Body occurring at an actual meeting.  If changes are approved, revised minutes will be posted to the website and/or provided with changes as announced at a future meeting. 

MINUTES of the meeting of the Board of Health of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, January 10, 2011 at 7:40 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Board Members:
Mary H. Forbes

Robert E. Hitchcock 
Lawrence La Ronde

Everett Merrill 





Frank Righetti





Douglas M. Singleterry





Frank “Skip” Stabile, Chairman


Also Present:

Michael Giordano Jr., Mayor





David Hollod, Borough Administrator   

Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney 




Richard K. Phoenix, Board Secretary


The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Board Chairman Stabile. 

Moment of Silence in Honor of the Men and Women Serving in Our Armed Forces

Board Chairman Stabile read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is a meeting of the Board of Health of the Borough of North Plainfield being held in compliance with N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq.  Adequate notice of this meeting was provided by transmitting notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on January 4, 2010, and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."


PUBLIC COMMENT:  

Frank D’Amore, 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, questioned if cat owners are getting the same attention as dog owners?  Board Chairman Stabile responded that many of the cats are feral.   

DISCUSSION:  CONTRACT WITH PLAINFIELD AREA HUMANE SOCIETY


Mrs. Forbes stated that with this contract we are obligating ourselves to monies for vet bills; how many animals are in the obligation?  If the Borough is obligated to notify if it cannot meet its obligations, then they should notify the Borough if they’re unable to meet theirs within sixty days.  She also questioned if they are keeping up with their fundraising efforts.  


Mr. Singleterry agreed that he, too, is concerned about the vet costs.  The Board Chairman suggested tabling the topic.  Mr. La Ronde agreed, suggesting they need further details.  Mr. Bernstein advised they should defer instead to the first meeting in February.  

Mr. La Ronde motioned to carry the discussion until the February 14, 2011 meeting, seconded by Mr. Hitchcock and carried unanimously.  

Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Hitchcock and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.



















Board Secretary

Board Chairman
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